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496 COMMUNISM IN MOTION PICTURE INDUSTRY

Mr. STrieLinG. Mr. Brecht. WAy 1 interrupt you! Weuld you con-
sider the play to be pro-Communist or anti-Communist, or would it
take a neutral position regarding Communists §

Mr. BrecHT. No; I wounld SAY-—vou see, literature has the vight and
the duty to give to the public the ideas of the time. Now, in this play-—
of course, I wrote about 20 plays, but in this play I tried to express the
feelings and the idess of the German workers who then fought against.
Hitler. I also formulsted in an artistic——

Mr. StrreLive. Fighting against Hitler, did you say ?

Mr. BrRecHT. Yes.
Mr. Strrerrze. Written in 1930¢
Mr. BRecHT. Yes, yes; oh, yes. That fight started in 1923,

Mr. Strreuave. You say 1t 1s about China, though ; it has nothing to
do with Germany ¢

Mr. Brecrr. No. it had nothing to do about it.

‘Mr. Staiprove. Let me read this to you.

Mr. Beecar. Yes.

Mr. Strreurve. Throughout the play reference is made to the
theories and teachings of Lenin, the A, B, C of communism and other
Communist classics, and the activities of the Chinese Communist
Party in general. The following are excerpts from the play :

Chinese Party. _We were to report to party headgaarters closest to the border
and to requisition g guide. There, 4n the antereem, a young comrade came
toward us and spoke of the nature of our mission. We are repeating the
conversation. :

“The Young Comrade : I am the Secretary of the party headquarters which is
the last toward the border. My heart is beating for the revolution. The wit-
nessing of wrongdoing drove me into the lines of the fighters . Man must help
man. I am for freedom. I believe in mankind. And I am for the rules of the

Communist Party which fights for the classless society against exploitation °

and ignorance.
“The Three Agita tors: We come from Moscow.

“The Young Comrade : The two of us have to defend a revolution here. Surely

you have g letter to us from the central committee which tells us what to do?
“The Three Agitators: So it is. We bring you nothing. But across the border,
to Mukden, we bring to the Chinese workers the teachings of the classies and
of the propagandists: The ABC of communism: to the ignorant, the truth
about their sitnation; to the oppressed, class consciousness; and to the class
conscious, the experience of the revolution, From you we shall requisition an
automobile and a guide. £

“The Four Agitators : We went as Chinese to Mukden—4 men and a woman—
to.spread propaganda and to create the @hinese Party through the teachings:
of the classies and of the propagandists—the ABC of communism ; to bring
truth to the ignorant about their situation ; the oppressed class conscious, and
class conscious, the experlence of the revolution.

“The Young Comrade - The individual has two, the party has a thousand eyes.,
The party sees seven states. The party has many hours. The party cannot
be destroyed, for it fights with the methods of the classics which are drawn
from the knowledge of reality and are destined to be changed in that the teach-
ings spread through the masses, ‘Who, however, is the party? Is f{t sitting
in a house with telephones? Are its thoughts secret, jts revolutions unknown %
Who is it? It is all of us, We are the party. You and I and all of you—all of
us, In your suit it is, Comrade, and in your head it thinks 5 Wherever I live there
is its home and where you are attacked there it fights.” ‘

Now, Mr. Brecht, will you tell the 'dbmmi.tteekwhether or not one of
the characters in this play was murdered by his comrade because it

Was in the best interest of the party, of the Communist Party; is:
that true? e ; iy
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Mr. Brrowr. No, it i not dqwite according to the story, .

Mr. Strievivg. Because he would not bhew to diseipline he was
murdered by his comrades, isn’t that teue’

Mr. Brecur. No; it is not really in it, You will find when you
read it carefully, like in the old Japaness play whers other I«Y}m were
at stake, this young man who died wag convineed *,'r.g.’, he had done
damage to the mission he believed in and he agreed to that and he
was about ready to die in d¥er rof to make greater suth dhmage.
So, he asks his comrades to help him, and all of t}wm' ‘-'hgf",n;or' help
him to die. He jumps into an abyss and they lead him tenderly o
that abyss, and that is the story.

The Cuamrman. T gather from your remarks, from your answer,
that he was just killed, he was not murdered ?

Mr. BrecaT. He wanted to die.

The Cramman. So they kill him? P

Mr. BrecuT. No; they did not kill him—not in this story. He killed
himself. They supported him, but of course they had told him it
were better when he disappeared, for him and them and the canse he
also believed in. g

Mr. StripLiNG. Mr. Brecht, could you tell the committee how many

times you have been to Moscow ?

Mr. BrecHT. Yes. I was invited to Moscow two times.

““Mr. StrreLiNG: Who invited you ? ollid

Mr. Brecur. The first time T was invited by the Volks Organization
for Cultural Exchange. T was invited to show a picture, a docn-
mentary picture I had hélped to make in Berlin.

Mr. StripLiNG. What was the name of that picture? :

Mr. BrecHT. The name—it is the name of a suburb of Berlin, Kuhle
\ e. o
le\l'lnrl'p StripLING. While you were in Moscow. did you meet Sergi
Tretyakov—S-e-r-g-i T-r-e-t-y-a-k-o-v; Tretyakov ? X

Mr. BrecHT. Tretyakov; yes. That is a Russian playwright.

Mr. StrreriNG. A writer? :

Mr. BrecHT. Yes. He translated some of my poems and, I think
me play. ] ey
¢ IME SyTRIPLIN(}. Mr. Chairman, the International Literature No. 3,
1937, published by the State Literary Art Publishing House in Moscow
had an article by Sergi Tretyakov, leading Soviet writer, on an inter-
view he had with Mr. Brecht.® On page 60, it states:

He is quoting Mr. Brecht—

“I'was a member of the Augsburg Revolutionary -Comudittee,” Brecht con-
tinued. “Nearby, in Munich, Levine raised the banner of Soviet power. Augs-
burg lived in the reflected gtow of Munich. The hospital was the only ml}itary
unit in the town. It elected me to the revolutionary committee. 1 still re-

member Georg Brem and the Polish Bolshevik Olshevsky. We did not boast'

single Red ardsman. We didn't have time to issue a single decree or
:lmtlofallze a sﬁgle bank or close a church. In 2 days General Epp's troops
came to town on their way to Munich. One of the members of the reyolu-
tionary committee hid at my house until he managed to escape.”

He wrote Drum at Night. This work econtained echoes of the revolution.
The drums of revolt persistently summoxil the man who has gone home. : But

refers t peace of his hearthside, 3

tm’i‘;z?:vg;k wasq ‘;lescl:ﬁhlng satire on those who. had deserted thg revolution
and toasted themselves at their fireplaces. One should recall _fhat 'Ka?p

® See appendix, p. 550, for exhibit 95. SR E A T 7
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Palestine -1
Jack™ Roland, Norfolk Va..
Thaviewpoint of the Mideast
“peace” mancuvers in the
July 18 issue of the Guardian
was right on. 1 was alsg glad
to see the two articleson the
Palestinian liberation move-
ment in the July 11 issue.
For the past severalmonths
:?:t Guardian  has\ been
,,,,, sponsible in its ncdmt of
the Palestinian  libemtion
struggle. 1 hope that from
TW 0'1 you will continue X0
ave more in-depth unalys'\

£ive

he

expar

acd

e war fo

ews coverage of
T the liberation of
Palestine. It is vitally im-

>rtant to do this to counter-
the effect of the pro-
Zionist, imperialist
propaganda of the bourgeois
which has
especially intensified during/
the past few weeks. /i

{3
H

/]
. /i q
Palestine-2
Sid Resnick, New Hdven,
(ﬂnnMT"""s'ﬁ“éuld like to
cxpress my keen disapgpoint-
ment with The Gugrdian’s
position of complete/support
for the Palestine “liberation™
movements. What is so very
“revolutionary” or “liberat-
ing” about a movement

media

which seeks to redress the
grievances of its people by
irnposing its own brand of
chauvinism on another peo-
ple? It is imperialism and the

N 1delst situation and \

been//

F £ the Palestine

past machinations of both
Istaeli and Arab chauvinists
which are responsible for the
plight of the Palestine Arub
people and this sitation is
not the exclusive” fault of
Istacl. What révolutionary
purpose will /be served by
creating a new tragedy for
the hraeli/pt‘oph‘—denying
them (he’u statehood and
cven cxpcllnm many of them
from /sra¢l-in  order to
satisfy the demands of the
Palestine “liberation” move-
ments?

-~ It would be onc thing if
movements
were to urge the Israeli
people to fight for a more
leftist and anti-imperialist
government or even one
which would immediately
carry out the provisions of
the United Nation’s Security
Council Resolution of Nov.
22, 1967. But the Al Fatah,
the PLO, etc., really don’t
care what kind of govern-
ment the Israeli people have,
They just don’t want Israel
to exist, period!

- Silber

Bill Sichnal, New York:

Irwin - oibers — review of
“Myra Breckenridge” was

the very best 1 have seen, It
was brilliant, Silber, as [ have
read him over the years, is
beyond doubt the best critic
around, . underground or
above.

o RN e

Sees the readiniess to honoy Lentr avied i1 glail,

But he also sees the unsteady hands,

And he suddenly makes the proposal

That they buy petroleum with the money for the bust of Lenin
And ponr it in the swamp behind the camel yard

From which the mosquitoes come which

Carry the fever.

Thus they would both fight the fever in Kujan-Bulak and mightily
Honor the dead but

Not to be forgotten

Comrade Lenin.

They agreed to it. On Memorial Day they carried
Their battered buckets filled with black petroleum,
One after another,

And poured it over the swamp.

Thus they helped themselves while honoring Lenin and
Honored him while helping themselves and likewise
They understood him. S

We have heard how the people of Kujan-Bulak

Honored Lenin. Then in the evening of the day

When the petroleum was bought and poured over the swamp
A man arose in their assembly and he wanted

A tablet set up in the railroad station

With a notice of this event, containing the details
Of the Lenin bust for the fever—destroymg tarrels cfpetroleznn.

And all of this in honor of Lenin.
And they did this, too,
And put up the tablet.

" GUARDIAN / AUGUST 8, 1970/ 11
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('The balance of the atatement 4 ag follows ;)

8. According to the People's Warld, Oetouhey 24, Va42, page 4, and Octoher 31,

1042, page 3, Lester Cole wnd active in the Hollyweood W ritors Wun izsntion, the
cceessor of the “u“\\vnnll branel of the Lengue of Ameriogn W r

7. One of the ovganizntions partielpating in the Holly mmr; Writors Mobilizn-
tion I8 the Sercen \Wrelterd' Galld, of which Lester Cole 18 4 memnter of the ox
ecutive hoard, according to the Dally Worker of August 10, 1947, pmge 15-m and
the Sereen Writer of July 1947, page 28, John Howard Lawseon, #ie was identi-
fied by the Daily Worker, official orgun of the Communist Party (issne of Augnet
23, 1937, page 7), ag a Communist Party member, is o leading figtire in the Sereen
Writers’ Gulild.

The Crrameman. Now, the Chair would like to advise that by umani-
mous vote this subcommittee recommends to the full cornmities that
Ring Lardner, Jr., and Lester Cole be cited for contempt of Congress
and that appropriate action be taken immediately.

Next witness.

Mr. Striening. Mr. Berthold Brecht.

The Crrarrman. Mr. Brecht, will you stand, please, and raise yonr
right hand? i

Do you golemnly swear the testimony you are about to give is the
truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you God?

Mr. Brecur. 1 do.

The Crarman. Sit down, please.

TESTIMONY OF BERTHOLD BRECHT (ACCOMPANIED BY COUNSEL,
MR. KENNY AND MR. CRUM)

Mr. StrieLiNG. Mr. Brecht, will you please state your full name and
present address for the record, please? Speak into the microphone.

Mr. BrecHr. My name is Berthold Brecht. I am living at 34 West
Seventy-third Street. New York. I was born in Augsburg, Germany.
February 10, 1898.

Mr. StripLiNG. Mr. Brecht. the committee has a——

The CraikMaN. What was that date again?

Mzr. StrirLing. Would you give the date again ?

‘The CHATRMAN. Tenth of Feln‘uan 1898.

Mr. McDowEeLL. 1898?

Mr. BrecHT. 1898.

Mr. Strievixe. Mr. Chairman, the committee has here an inter-
preter, 1f you desive the use of an mterpleter

Mr. Crunt. Would you like an interpreter ?

The CaamMan. Do you desire an interpreter /

Mr. BrecuT. Yes.

The CHamrman. Mr. Iuterpreter, will you stand and raise vour
right hand, please?

Mr. Inter preter, do you solemly swear you will diligently and cor-
rectly translate from Lnghkh into German all queqtmna which may
be propounded to this witness and as diligently and correctly trans-
late from German into English all answers made by him, so help you
God?

Mr. B-\UM(L\RI)’I‘ I do.

The CHammaN. Sit down.

(Mr. David Baumgardt was seated beside the witness as inter-
preter.)

i
:
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My, Stereraxa. Would you identify yourself for the record, please,
sir ¥

Mr. Bavmsaror, David Baumgardt. -

Mr. Stietaxa. Where are you employed, Mr. Baumgardt ¢

Mr. Bavaaaror. In the Library of Congress.

Mr. Brecxr. Mr. Chairman, may I read a statement in English ?

The Cwam»ax. Yes: but has the chief investigator completed his
Investigation of both the interpreter and the witness?

My, Strirrixg. No, sir: I have not.

Now. would you speak into the microphone, Mr. Baumgardt ¢

Are you employed in the Congressional Library ? :

Mr. Baumearor. I am employed in the Congressional Library, yes.

Mr. Strrerine. What is your position in the Congressional
Library ? ;

Mr. BauMcaror. Consultant of philosophy of the Libravy of Con-
gress. ;
~ Mr. StrrpuinG. Now, Mr. Brecht, will you state to the committee
whether or not you are a citizen of the United States?

Mr. BrecHT. T am not a citizen of the United States; I have only
my first papers. " :

Mr. STrrpLiNG. When did you acquire your first papers?

Mr. BrecHT. In 1941 when I came to the country.

Mr. StrrpLing. When did you arrive in the United States?

Mr. BrecaT. May 1 find out exactly? T arrived July 21 at San:

Pedro.

Mr. StrrruiNeg. July 21, 19417

Mr. BreceT. That 1s right. .

Mr. StrpLIinG. At San Pedro, Calif.?

Mr. BrecHT. Yes. '

Mr. StripLING. You were born in Augsburg, Bavaria, Germany, on
February 10, 1888 1s that correct ?

Mr. Brecur. Yes. . '

Mr. StrrpLiNG. 1 am reading from the immigration records

Mr. Crum. I think, Mr. Stripling, it was 1898.

Mr. Brecar. 1898.

Mr. StripLING. I beg your pardon.

Mr. Crunt. I think the witness tried to say 1898.

Mr. Strirring. I want to know whether the immigration records

are correct on that. Is it ’88 or 98¢ :
Mr. BrecHT. '98. :

Mr. StrirLiNG. Were you issued a quota immigration visa by the

American vice consul on May 3, 1941, at Helsinki, Finland %
Mr. Brecnr. That is correct. ) Y
Mr. StripLing. And you entered this country on that visa?
Mr. Brecur. Yes.

M. Srrrering. Where had you resided prior to going to Helsinki,

Finland ? ;
er. Brecnr. May I read my statement? In that statement——

The Cuamyan. First, Mr. Brecht, we are trying to identify you.

The identification won’t be very long. |

Mr. Brecuar. I had to leave Germany in 1933, in February, when
Hitler took power. Then I went to Denmark but when war seemed
imminent in ’39 T had to leave for Sweden, Stockholm. I remained

e ——
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there for 1 year and then Hitler invaded Norway and Denmark and
bhad to leave Sweden and I went to Finland, there to wait for my
Wika for the United States. :

Mr. StrirLing. Now, Mr. Brecht, what is your occnpation?
YMr. Breonr. T am a playwright and a poet,
B Mr. Strienina. A playwright and a poet?
I Mr. Brecur. Yes,
| Mr. Strreving. Where are you presently employed 7
Mr. Brecirr. T am not employed.
B Mr. Striering. Were you ever employed in the motion-picture
hdustry ? :

Mr. Breour. Yes; I—yes. I sold a story to a Hollyweood firm,
Tangman Also Die, but I'did not write the screen play myself. I am
ot a professional screen-play writer. I wrote another story for a
ollywood firm but that story was not produced.

Bg;'. qS’I'RIPLING. Hangmen Also Die—whom did you sell to, what
studio

Mr. Breorr. That was to, I think, an independent firm, Pressburger
t United Artists.

Mr. StripLiNg. United Artists?

Mr. Brecur. Yes.

Mr. Srrirrine. When did you sell the play to United Artists?

Mr. Brecur. The story—I don’t remember exactly, maybe around
43 or ’44;; 1 don’t remember, quite.

Mr. StrreLing. And what other studios have you sold material tor
Mr. Brecat. No other studio. Besides the last story I spoke of ]
vrote for Enterprise Studios.

Mr. StripLING. Are you familiar with Hanns Eisler? Do you
know Johannes Eisler? g
Mr. BrecaT. Yes. :

Mr. StrieLine. How long have you known Johannes Eisler?

Mr. BrecuT. 1 think since the middle of the twenties, 20 years
or So. .

Mr. Strirrine. Have you collaborated with him on a number of
works?

Mr. Brecur. Yes.

Mr. StripriNG. Mr. Brecht, are you a member of the Communist
Party or have you ever been a member of the Communist Party? -

Mr. Brecar. May T read my statement? T will answer this ques-
tion but may I read my statement?

Mr. Strreeine. Would you submit your statement to the chairman?
Mr. BrecaT. Yes.

The Craryan. All right, let’s see the statement.

( Ml Brecht hands the statement to the chairman.)

Ihe "HAIRMAN. Mr. Brecht, the committee has carefully gone over
he statea.ent. It is a very interesting story of (erman life but it
s not at all pertinent to this inquiry. Therefore, we do not care to
1ave you read the statement, ;

Mr, Stripling.

Mr. StrrpLiNG. Mr. Brecht, before we go on with the
ould like to put into the record the subpena w

~

questions, I
hich was served upon

67683—47——32
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you on September 19, calling for your appearance pefore the commit-
tee. You are here in response to a subpena. are you not!

Mr. Breeum, Yes.

Mr. StripLine. Now, 1 will repeat the original question. Are you
now or have you ever been a member of the Communist Party of any
-country ¢

Mr. Brecnr. Mr. Chairman, I have heard my colleagues when they
considered this question not as proper, but I am a guest in this country
and do not want to enter into any legal arguments, so I will answer
your question fully as well I can.

I was not & member or am not a member of any Communist Party.

The CralrMan. Your answer is. then, that you have never been a
member of the Communist Party?

Mr. Brecut. That is correct.

Mr. STRIPLING. You were not a member of the Communist Party 1
Germany ?

Mr. BrecHT. No; I was not.

Mr. StrreLinG. Mr. Brecht, is it true that you have written & num-
ber of very revolutionary poems. plays, and other writings?

Mr. BrecuT. I have written a number of poems and songs and plays
in the fight against Hitler and, of course, they can be considered,
therefore, as revolutionary becsuse I, of course. was for the overthrow
of that government. : :

The CaRMAN. Mr. Stripling, we are not interested in any works
that he might have written a vocating the overthrow of Germany
or the government there. / '

Mr. StrreLinG. Yes; I understand. - .

Well, from an examination of the works which Mr. Brecht has
written, particularly in collaboration with Mr. Hanns Eisler, he seems
to be a person of international importance to the Communist revolu-
tionary movement. :

Now, Mr. Brecht, is it true or do you know whether or not you have
written articles which have appeared in ublications in the Soviet
zone of Germany within the past few mont s?

Mr. Brecut. No; I donot remember tohave written such articles. I
have not seen any of them printed. Ihavenot written any such articles
just now. I write very few articles, if any.

Mr. StrreLiNGg. I have here, Mr. Chairman, a document which I will
hand to the translator and ask him to identify it for the committee and
to refer to an article which refers on page 72.

Mr. Brecut. May I speak to that publication ?

Mr. StrirLinNe. I beg your pardon?

Mr. Brecur. May I explain this publication

Mr. StrieLiNg. Yes. Will you identify the publication ¥

Mr. Brecat. Oh, yes. That is not an article, that is a scene out of
a play I wrote in, T think. 1937 or 1938 in Denmark. The play is
called Private Life of the Master Race, and this scene is one of the
scenes out of this play about a Jewish woman in Berlin in the year of
36 or '37. It was, I see, printed in this magazine Ost und West, J uly
1946.%

—_—

™ See appendix, p. 549, for exhibit 93,
* Qee appendix, p. 550, for exhibit 94,
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Mr. 8trieniva. Mr. Translator, would you translate the frontispiete
of the magazine, please | -

Mr. Baumocaror. “ East and West, Contributions to Cultural and
Political Questions of the Time, edited Iry Alfred Kantorowicz, Berlin,
Juﬁ 1947, first year of publication enterprise.”

Mr. StripriNg. Mr. Erecht, do you know the gentleman who is the
editor of the publication whose name was just read

Mr. Brecnit. Yes; I know him from Berlin and I met him in New
York again.

My, StripriNe. Do you know him to be a member of the Communist
Party of Germany ?

Mr. Brecur. When I met him jn Germany I think he was a journalist
on the Ullstein Press. That is not a Communist—was not a Com-
munist—there were no Communist Party papers so I do not know
exactly whether he was a member of the Communist Party of Germany.

Mr. StripLiNe. You don’t know whether he was a member of the
Communist Party or not?

Mr. Brecur. T don’t knpw, no; I don’t know.

Mr. StrrpLiNG. In 1930 did you, with Hanns Eisler, write 2 play
entitled, “Die Massnahme”? i

Mr. Brecut. Die Massnahme.

Mr. StereLing. Did you write such s play?

Mr. BeeorT. Yes; yes.

Mr. StrrrLiNe. Would you explain to the committee the theme of
that play—what it dealt with?

Mr. Brecut. Yes; I will try to.

Mr. StrripLING. First, explain what the title means.

Mr. Brecut. Die Massnahme means [speaking in German].

Mr. Baumcarot. Measures to be taken, or steps to be taken—meas-
ures. 3

Mr. StrrerinG. Could it mean disciplinary measures?
Mﬁgﬁ:ﬁghyo; not disciplinary measures; no. It means

Mr. McDowEeLL. Speak into the microphone.

Mr. Baumaaror. It means only measures or steps to be taken.

Mr. StrrprINGg. All right.

You tell the committee now, Mr. Brecht——

Mr. BRECHT. Yes.

Mr. SaripLING (continuing). What this play dealt with.

Mr. BrecHT. Yes. This play is the adaptation of an old religious
Japanese play and is called No Play, and follows quite closely this old
story which shows the devotion for an ideal until death.

r. STrrpLING. What was that ideal, Mr. Brecht$

Mr. BrecuT. The idea in the old play was a religious idea. This
young people—

Mr. StrrrLING. Didn’t it have to do with the Commmunist Party ¢

Mr. BrecuT. Yes.

Mr. StTrreLiNG. And diqcipline within the Communist Party?

Mr. BrecHT. Yes, yes; it 1s a new play, an adaptation. It had asa
background the Russia-China of the years 1918 or 1819, or so. There
some Communist agitators went to a sort of no man’s land between
the Russia which then was not a state and had no real
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Mr. StripLING. Do you recall him visiting you on Januavy 17, 19441

‘Mr. Brecur. Nog 1 do not recall such date, but he might have
visited me on such date.

Mr. Strreraxa. Where did he visit you!
Mr. Brecur. He used to ask for his brother who, as I told you, is an |
old friend of mine, and we played some games of chess, too, and we

Mr. Brecrr. No: Idonot, Yot see, I had not very much to do with
he filmization itself. I wrote the story and then to the script writers
ome advice about the background of Nazie, nazierm in Czechoslovakia,
o I had nothing to do with the actors. ' )

The CriatkmMan. Mr. Stripling, can we hurry this along? We have

N L B verv heavy schedule thig afternoon.
spoke about politics, - % ] Mr. STRIPLING. Yes.
Mr. Strirnive. About polities? ] Now, Mr. Brecht, since you have been in the United States have you
= B\m"mn" Yes. B bontributed articles to any Communist publications in fthe United
The Crmamwmax. What was the last answer?

I didn’t get the last States?

Mr, Brecur. I don’t think soj; no. y x !
Mr. StrirLinG. Are you familiar with the magazine New Masses’
Mr. Brecar. No. ; -

Mr. StrirLine. You never heard of it?

Mzr. Brecur. Yes; of course. ' wr

Mr. StriprinG. Did you ever contribute anything to it?

Mr. Brecut. No. ; )

Mr. StripLING. Did they ever publish any of your work?

Mr. Brecrr. That I donot know. They might have published some-
translation of a poem, but I had no direct connection with it, nor did
I send them anything. L

Mr. STRIPLIN}(]}. Di%l you collaborate with Hanns Eisler on the song
In Praise of Learning? }

Mr. BrecuT. Yes; I collaborated. I wrote that song and he only

sl wrote the music.
Mr. StrirLING. You wrote the song?

answer?
Mr. Strivraxa. They spoke about politics.
In any of your conversations with Gerhart Kisler, did you discuss
the German Communist movement ?
Mzr. Brecut. Yes.
Mr. StrrrriNe. In Germany ?
Mr. BrecaT. Yes; we spoke about, of course, German politics. He
is a specialist in that, he is a politician.
Mr. Strreuineg. He is a politician ?
Mr. BrecuT. Yes; he, of course, knew very much more than I knew
about the situation in Germany.
Mr. StrirLinG. Mr. Brecht, can you tell the committee when you
entered this country, did you make a statement to the Iinmigration
Service concerning your past affiliations?
Mr. BrecaT. I don’t remember to have made such a statement, but
I think I made the usual statements that I did not want to or did not
intend to overthrow the American Government. I might have been
asked whether I belonged to the Communist Party, I don’t remember
to have been asked, but I would have answered what I have told you, "
that T wasnot. That is what T remember. "
Mr. StereiNG. Did they ask you whether or not you had ever been
2 member of the Communist Party ¢
Mr. Brecuar. I don’t remember.
Mr. Strreuing. Did they ask you whether or not you had ever been
to the Soviet?
Mr. Brecar. I think they asked me, yes; and I told them.
Mr. Strrruing. Did they question you about your writings?
Mr. Brecur. No; not as I remember, no; they did not. 1 don’t
remember any discussion about literature. :
Mr. StrirLiNg. Now, you stated you sold the book, the story, Hang-
men Also Die, to United Artists; is that correct?
Mr. Brecur. Yes; to an independent firm ; yes.
_ Mvr. StrieLing. Did Hanns Eisler do the background musie for
Hangmen Also Die? :

Mr. Brecur. Yes; he did.

Mr. StripLiNG. Do you recall who starred in that picture?

Mr. Brecar. Noj; 1 do not.

Mr. Brecat. I wrote the song. : =

Mr. StrrpLiNG. Would you recite to the committee the words of
that song? )

Mr. Brecur. Yes; I would. May I point out that song comes from
- B . nother adaptation I made of Gorky’s play, Mother. In this song a
B Russian worker woman addresses all the poor people. y

Mr. StrreLiNG. It was produced in this country, wasn’t it?

Mr. Brecut. Yes, 35, New York. § :

Mr. Strrerine. Now, I will read the words and ask you 1if this
1s the one.

Mr. Brecur. Please.

Mr. StrreLiNG. (reading) :

Learn now the simple truth, you for whom the time has come at last; it is not
to{i‘:e?}tri now the ABC. It is not enough-but learn it still.

Fear not, be not downhearted. Again you must learn the lesson, you must be

ready to take over— 3
Mr. Breour. No, excuse me, that is the wrong translation. That 1S
not right. [Laughter.] Just one second, and I will give you the cor-
rect text.
Mr. Strreuive. That is not a correct translation? ! ;
Mr. Brecur. That is not correct, no; that is not the meaning. It is
not very beautiful, but I am not speaking about that. :

Mr. StripLinG. What does it mean? I have here a portion of The
People, which was issued by the Communist Party of the United States,
ublished by the Workers’ Library Publishers. Page 24 says:

In praise of learning, by Bert Brecht ; music by Hanns Eisler.

Mr. Strrpaxe. You don’t even remember who p]aye(i the leading
Tole in the picture?

Mr. Brecur. I think Brian Donlevy play'ed it.

Mr. SrtrirLing. Do you remember any of the other uactors or
actresses who were in it? :

£ b
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1t savs horve:

Yon must b roady to thke over; learn it

Men on the dole, learn it: men in the prisons, learn it; women in the Kitehen,

man of @0, learn it. You must be ready to take over——
nd goes tight on through. That is the core of it—

You must be ready to take over.

Mr. Barcur, Mr, Stripling; maybe his translation
Mr. Bavmaarnr. The correct translation would be, “You must take

. ond.
The CramMan. “You must take the lead”?

Mr. Bavmcarpr. “The lead.” Tt definitely says, “The lead.” It is
not “You must take over.” The translation 1s not a literal translation
of the German.

Mr. Striruine. Well, Mr. Brecht, as it has been published in these
publications of the Communist Party, then, if that is incorrect, what
did you mean ¢ \

Mr. BrecutT. 1 don't remember never—I never got that book myself.

Y

I must not have been in the country when it was published. I think.

it was published as a song, one of the songs Eisler had written the
music to. I did not give any permission to publish it. I don’t see—
I think I have never saw the translation.

Mr. STrrpLiNG. Do vou have the words there before you?

Mr. Brecar. In German, yes.

Mr. StrrrLiNg. Of the song?

Mr. Brecat. Oh, yes: in the book.

Mr. STrrpLING. Not in the original.

Mr. Brecur. In the German book.

Mr. StrreLING. It goes on:

You must be ready to take over; you must be ready to take over. Don’t
hesitate to ask questions, stay in there. Don’t hesitate to ask questions,
<omrade——

Mr. Brecur. Why not let him translate from the German, word
for word ? '

Mr, Baumcaror. I think you are mainly interested in this transla-
tion which comes from

The Cmamrman. I caunot understand the interpreter any more
than I can the witness

Mr. Bauacarpr. Mr. Chairman, I apologize. I shall make use
of this.

The Crairmax. Just speak in that mierophone and maybe we can
make out.

Mr. Baumcaror. The last line of all three verses is correctly to be
translated : :

“You 'must take over the lead,” and not “You must take over.”
“You must take the lead,” would be the best, most correct, most
accurate translation.

Mr. StrirLiNG. Mr. Brecht, did you ever make application to join
the Communist Party ¢

Mr. Brecur. I do not understand the question. Did I make——

Mr. Srrreranc. Have you ever made application to join the Com-
‘munist Party?

Mr. Brecrr. No, no, no, no, no, never.
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My, Strienivg, M. Chairman, we have here

Mr. Breorer. I was an independent writer and wanted % be an
independent. writer and I point that out and apu, theoretically, I
Rhin{\'. it was (he hest for me not to join any party whatever. And
all these things you read here were not only written for the CGerman
communists, but they were also written for workers of any other
kind : Social Democrat workers were in these performances. s« were
Catholic workers from Catholic unions; so wert workers ®hich never
had been in a party or didn’t want to go into a party.

The CHAIRMAN., Mr. Brecht, did Gerhart Eisler ever ask you fo
join the Communist Party?

Mr. Brecir. No, no.

The Cuamman. Did Hanns Eisler ever ask you to join the Com-
amiunist Party ?

Mr. Brecur. No; he did not. I think they considered me just 2=
a writer who wanted to write and do as he saw it, but not as a political
figure.

The CHairMAN. Do you recall anyone ever having asked you fo
join the Communist Party?

Mr. BrecHT. Some people might have suggested it to me, but then
I found out that it was not my business.

The CHatRMaN. Who were those people who asked you to join the
Lommunist Party?

Mr. BrecaT. Oh, readers.

The CrairmaN. Who?

Mr. Brecar. Readers of my poems or people from the audiences.
You mean—there was never an official approach to me to publish

The CHARMAN. Some people did ask you to join the Communist
Ry S

Mr. Kexny. In Germany. [Aside to witness. |

Mr. BrRecHT. In Germany, you mean in Germany ?

The CHAIRMAN. Noj; I mean in the United States.

Mr. BrecHT. No, no, no.

The Cuaryran. Heis doing all right. He is doing much better than
many otler witnesses you have brought here.

Do you recall whether anyone in the United States ever asked yeu
to join the Communist Party? y

Mr. BrecHT. No; I don't.

The Cramyman. Mr. McDowell, do you have any questions?

Mr. McDowerr. No; no questions.

The CrHatkman. Mr. Vail?

Mr. Vam. No questions.

The Cuamyax. Mr, Stripling, do you have any more questions?

Mr. StrreLinG. [ would like to ask Mr. Brecht whether or not he
wrote a poem, a song, rather, entitled, “Forward, We've Not For-
gotten,” ; :

Mr. McDowerr. “Forward,” what?

Mr. StripLiNG, Forward, We've Not Forgotten.

Mr. Brecur. I can’t think of that. The English title may be the
reason.

Mr. StrreLing. Would you translate it for him into German?

(Mr. Baumgardt translates into German.)

My, BrecaT. Oh, now I know: yes.
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Mr, Strievinag, You nve familine with the words tor bt 4

Mr. Brecyn, Yes,

Mr. Strieviva. Would the committes lile 16 te roud ¢t 1

The Cuamrman. Yes: without abjeetion, go ahend

Mr, STrreuING (reading) :

Forward, we've not forgotten onur strength iy fhe Agtita we’ vo win -

No matter what may threaten, forward, not forgotten how strong we gre ag
one;

Only these our hands now acting, build the rond, the witlls, the towers, Al
the world fs of our making.

What of it can we eall onrd?

The refrain :

Forward. March on to the tower, through the city, by land the world -

Forward. Advance it on. Just whose city is the city? Just whose worid is
the world?

Forward, we've not forgotten our union in hunger and pain, no matter what
may threaten, forward, we've not forgotten.

We have a world to gain. We shall free the world of shadow ; every shop and
every room, every road and every meadow.

All the world will be our own.

Did you write that, Mr. Brecht? ;

Mr. Brecut. No. I wrote a German poem, but that is very differ-
ent from this. [Laughter.] > .

Mr. Strreuing. That is all the questions T have. Mr. Chairman.

The CrarmaN. Thank you very much, Mr. Brecht. You are a good
example to the witnesses of Mr. Kenny and Mr. Crum.

We will recess until 2 o’clock this afternoon.

(Whereupon, at 12: 15 p. m., a recess was taken until 2 p. m. of the
same ‘day.)

AFTERNOON SESSION

The committee reconvened at 2 p. m., pursnant to the taking of the
recess.

The CratkMaN. The meeting will come to order.

Mr. Stripling.

Mr. StripLiNG. The first witness, Mr. Chairman, will be Mr. Louis J.
Russell. :

The CrammaNn. Mr. Russell, take the stand, please.

TESTIMONY OF LOUIS J. RUSSELL

Myr. Strirring. Mr. Russell, you have been previously sworn by
the chairman, have you not ?

Mr. RusseLr. I have.

Mr. Strierine. Will you state your full name?

Mr. Russerr. Louis }' Russell.

Mr. Strrering. Will you give the committee again your past em-
ploymen{et background, particularly with the Federal Burean of Inves-
tigation ?

Mr, RusseLr. I was employed by the Federal Bureau of Investiga-
tion for a period of 10 years. I have also been employed by the
Thomas A. Edison Co., Inc., of West Orange, N. J ;, as director of
plant protection. I have been associtated with the Committee omn
Un-American Activities since May 1945.
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consequence, emoy even minimal democratic. rights and living

standards. U.S. imperialism’s forteess in Northeast Asia is also a
. Ry X . G
continual threat not only ro the DPRK but to China as well

Without U.S. military and economic support Pak Jung Hi's

« /\

dictatonial regime would collapse in a matter of days or months.
Ounce this took plsce, negotiations could casily bcun Between
north and south and reunification would ulnma(\l\ be achieved.
Cutside the comprador bl\urpulsu, tunctionarics of the Seoul
cuvernment and lﬂ(mhu.‘n s of U.S. military aid, there is no

the overwhe! ming ma]orn) of the masses would choose

=
A
a

¢

~
M

unification with the north throtgh free elections.

During the three-year war of ession against the DPRK the
U.s. le.t was virtually paralyzed—and there was no antiwar
movement to speak of. In today’s ‘changed conditions, the left
and antiwar movements can be of ‘concrete assistance to the
people of Korea seeking to free themselves from U.S. domination.

It ic entirely appropriate to insist t}ut the feft and antiwar

novements focus their attention on the role of U.S. imperialism

» Korea as well as in Southeast Asia. A campaign should be
h;idated without delay within these movéments to demand
immediate withdrawal of all U.S. troops:\war material and
economic and cultural “advisors” which keep South Korea in a
situation of colonial dependency and stifle the 3 asplranon of the
Korean eople for unification as one mnon.

We urge 2ll Guardian readers to agnatc within ;)Ielr organiza-
tions around the demand of immediste U.S. thh&nwal from
Korea. Within the left, there must alsd be an underst g that
the Revolutionary Party for Umﬁc:uon, the Marxxst Leninist
underground political party lcadmg the struggle for liberation
within South Korea, must be given full support. It 13'\.1 sad
commentary that when the RPU political statement and program
was made public earlier this year, only the Guardian and\the
Black Panther, among pul:hcatlons of the left, published the text
lll [u-l.[

In future weeks and months the Guardian will be publishing 2
considerable number of articles about Korea and the struggle of
thie Korean people in order to provide the information necessary
to mount a major campaign against U.S. imperialism in Korea. We
strongly request that fraternal pubhcatlom and movements join

with us in tlus campa:gn

D LR

Bertolt Brecht was perhaps the greatest poet thie
e ———e

communist movement ever produced. In the

Honor Lenin,” Brecht himself honors Lenin.

Comrade Lenin has been honored ’
Often and plentifully. There are busts and statues.
Cities and children have been named after him.
Speeches have been given in many languages,
Meetings held, and demonstrations

From Shanghai to Chicago, in honor of Lenin.

But this is the way the rugweavers -

'Honored him in Kujan-Bulak,

A small community in southermn Turkestan:

Twenty rugweavers live there, in the evening

As they sit on their humble weaving stools they are racked with fever.
 Fever spreads: the railroad station

Is filled with buzzing clouds of mosquitoes

Which arise from the swamp behind the old camel yard.

But the railroad, which

Brings water and smoke every two weeks, brings

One dav the news as well '

That Lenin Memorial Day is coming.

And the people of Kujan-Bulak decide,

Poor weavers that they are,

That also in their community a plaster bust

Of Comrade Lenin should be set up.

But as they collect the money for the bust

They are all - .
Racked with fever and count . ok b

" Their hard—eamed kopecks with sham han“ds- i

SOAPIY [euoneN oy jo Ayadolyg reurSlig apqejsup ddepdoy 0) Ado) paoday

following poem, “ The Rugweavers of Kujan-Bulak
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498 COMMUNISM IN MOTMON PICTURE INDUSTRY

Jaunched his drive on (hristings Kve, calenlating that many
wou]_d have Jeft their getachments for the family Christmas trees,
_ His play, Die Massnahme, the first of Breteht's plays on a Communist theme
is :{!'Nﬂg\\i Hke & contt where the characters try to justify themselves fnr’
having killed & comrsde, and Judges, who at the same time )‘l“])l‘(‘ﬁc'nl the audi
ence, summarize the events and reach a verdict,

W hen.ho visited in Moscow in 1932, Brecht told me his plan to organize n
t}_learor in Verlin which would reenact the most interesting court trials in the
history of msaukind.

Brecht conceived the idea of writing a play about the terrorist tricks resorted
to by the lsndowners in order to peg the price of grain. But this requires a
lmoyrledge of economics. The study of economics brought Brecht to Marx and
Lenin, whose works became an invaluable part of his library.

Bre studies and quotes Lenin S reat t el v aster
et ¥ SR S as a grea hink and as a a
o gre: m

Thy rmq:tmnal drama portrays the struggle of class instinets. Brecht de-
mands that the struggle of class instincts be replaced by the struggle of social
“omsciousness, of social convictions. He maintains that the situation must not
only be felt, but explained—crystallized into the idea which will overturn the

waorld.

Do you recall that interview, Mr. Brecht ?

Mr. BrecaT. No. [Laughter.] It must have been written 20
Fears ago or so. :

Mr. StrreLinG. I will show you the magazine, Mr. Brecht.

Mr. BeecET. Yes. I do not recall there was an interview. [ Book
handed to the witness.] T do not recall—Mr. Stripling, T do not recall
the interview in exact. I think it is a more or less journalistic sum-
mary of talks or discussions about many things. A

Mr. StrreLing. Yes. Have many of your writings been based upon
the philosophy of Lenin and Marx? :

Mr. BeeceT. Noj; I don’t think that is quite correct but, of course,
I studied, had to study as a playwright who wrote historical plays.
L of course, had to study Marx’s ideas about history. I do not think
mtelligent plays today can be written without such'study. Also, his-
tory now written now is vitally influenced by the studies of Marx
about history. §

Mr. StripLine. Mr. Brecht, since you have been in the United
States, have you attended any Communist Party meetings?

Mr. Brecrr. No;Idon't think so.- E

Mr. StrrpLiNG. You don’t think so?

Mr. BrecaT. No.

The Cratrman. Well, aren’t you certain ?

Mr. Brecar. No—I am certain; yes.

The CrarMaN. You are certain you have never been to Communist
Party meetings? :

Mr. Brecar. Yes; I think so. I am here 6 years—I am here those—
1 do not think so. T do not think that I attended political meetings.

The Caameman. No; never mind the political meetings, but have you
attended any Communist meetings in the United States? ;

Mr. Brecur. 1 donot think so: no.

The CuarRMAN. You are certain ?

Mr. Brecar. I think I am certain.

The CaarrMAN. You think you are certain ¢

Mr. Brecur. Yes; I have not attended such meetings, in my opinion.

Mr, StrreLine. Mr. Brecht, have you since you have been in the
Unite?d States, have you met with any officials of the Soviet Govern-
ment

Red gunardsmen
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Mr. Brecwr. Yes, yes. In Hollywood I was invited, sometimes
three or four times, to the Soviet consulate with, of conrse, many other
writers.

Mr. Strivning. What others?

Mr. Brrcur. With other writers and artists and actorzs who they
gave some receptions at special Soviet [speaking in German |

Mr. Baumaaror. Festivities.

Mr. Brecar. Festivities.

Myr. Strirving. Did any of the officials of the Soviet Government
ever come and visit you ?

Mr. BrecHt. I don’ think so.

Mr. StripviNg. Didn’t Gregory Kheifets visit you on April 14, 1943
vice consul of the Soviet Government? You know Gregory Kheifets,
don’t you?

Mr. Brecur. Gregory Kheifets?

The CirAIRMAN. \gVnt('h out on this one.

Mr. Brecnt. I don’t remember that name, but I might know him:
yes. 1 don't remember o

Mzr. StrirLiNG. Did he come and visit you on April 14, 19137

Mr. Brecurt. It is quite possible.

Mr. StripLinG. And again on April 27, and again on June 186,
19447

Mr. Brecur. That is quite possible, yes; that somebody—I don’t
know. I don’t remember the name, but that somebody, some of the
cultural attachés

Mr. Strrerine. Cultural attachés.

Mr. Brecur. Yes.

The Crzamyan. Spell the name.

Mr. StrreLing. Gregory, G-r-e-g-o-r-y Kheifets, K-h-e-1-f-e-t-s_
I will spell the last name again, K-h-e-i-f-e-t-s.

Mr. Brecur. Kheifets?

Mr. StrreLiNg. Yes. Do you remember Mr. Kheifets?

Mr. Brecur. I don't remember the name, but it is quite possible.
But I remember that from the—I think from the—yes, from the con-
sulate, from the Russian consulate some people visited me, but not
only this man, but also I think the consul once, but I don’t remember-
his name either.

Mr. StrirLiNGg. What was the nature of his business ?

Mr. Brecur. He—it must have been about my literary connections
with German writers. Some of them are friends of mine.

Mr. StrreLine. German writers?

Mr. Brecar. Yes; in Moscow.

Mr. StrreriNGg. In Moscow ¢

Mr. Brecnir. Yes.  And there appeared in the Staats Verlag the
Sergel Tretyakov translations of my plays, for instance, this Private
Life of the Master Race, A Penny for the Poor, and poems, and so on.

Mr, Strreing. Did Gerhart Eisler ever visit you, not Hanns, but
Gerhart?

Mr. Brecur. Yes; I met Gerhart Eisler, too. He is a brother of
Hanns and he visited me with Hanns and then three or four times
without Hanns.

Mr. StrreLing. Could you tell us in what year he visited you?
Wasn’t it the same year that Mr, Kheifets visited you?

Mr. Brecirr. 1 do not know, but there is no connection I can see.
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d./Brecht, Bertolt

"o ok Po
Arena

By Richard L. Coe
WITH ITS UNIQUE new building

showing every sign of being
ready - for opening night, Oect, 30—~
something of a miracle in itself since.
theaters traditionally .
never are ready for
their opening, Arena
Stage now announces
its pLays for the sea-
s0n.

There w111 be eight
produetions (one a
double bill) and again
Arena will have two
subseription plans: all 4"
eight, or seven out of the exgnt, per-

mitting a subscriber to skip one offer- -

ing of the eight-month season. By sub‘
seribing now, it’s possible to save 15
per cent in a price scale that ranges
from $13.60 to $31.60 for the eight plays,
which individually would cost from
$2 to $3.95 a ticket.

The  spectacularly different play-
house at 6th and M sts, in_the South-

west Redevelopmen . Will. be
opened with a spectaecu “different
kind of drama, Bel S SThe
Caucasian Chalk™Circl s will be”
the first professional uction in
this eountry of p y the most fa- -
mous work by the «mm ot The .

Threepenny Opera.” g
Here, inspired by an old Clﬁnese

play, “The Cirele of Chalk,” Brecht

wegves his curipus, brooding exu

L 1Y/e),
},‘aIlS

dee. &, Pt

berance. The work “calls for song,
musie, mime, masks and exotic cos-
tumes, all those facets of theater which
propelléd the late author's works far

béyond that.political area with which -

his name, in.recent years, has become
identified. He wrote it in California in
1944 and. a major role was created for
‘Charles Laughton. The celebrated ac-

Y i op, here filming “Advise and Consent.”

never has gotten to play the role and
the other day was remarking
much he regretted his present full
schedule, for by the time Arena opens,
producer-director Otto Preminger will
have moved his company bek fo the
coast.

Published here h\ translation by Eric
" Bentley, it has.been widely read and
Toronto’s Canadidn Players offered 2
much admired production. Arena’s
translation will be a new one by John
Holstrom, not yet published, and Alan
Schneider will direct the company, per-
sonnel of which will be announced
shortly. W will run through Nov) 26.

WO PLAYS on' the same theme

form ‘the second bill, h-Qp‘
life of their countries 100ks 10 °
America’s and Britain's
wrights. Edward Albee’s. “The .
_can Dream” (into its second of f:
wayseason)isthefma
toon of mi Ameri
Mortimer’s 7msmn Tl
kne?“xstheseeond, as&ﬁm of

how

a British family. Twummg these two
plays promises a rich evening of trans-
Atlantic foibles. Schneider will direct
both, the Jrun being fron’t Nov. 28
through Dec. 25.

Jean Giraudoux's ‘“The Madwoman
of Chatillot,” the Maurice Valency trans-
lation, will be having its first profes-
sion produuum here Dec. 26 through

Jan. 21, our theaters having been closed:

to touring attractions when the New
York company took to the road. Cath-
olic University produced it some years
back, but this modern fable by the
much-missed Frenchman will be a
most welcome offering and the new
theater’s novel facilities should prove
smulating. E, Cowles Strickiand wiil
direct.

“Tge Moon in the Yellow River,”
another new one for W@shmgton is by
Ireland’s Denis Johnson. Dublin’s
Abbey started this admired drama’s
lasting career 30 years ago and last
season off-Broadway discovered it all
over again. Strickland will direct and
the run is Jan, 23-Feb. 18. ;

ERNARD SHAW, the  most pro-
duced of playwrights during
Arena'’s first 11 seasoms, will be repre-
sented this season with “Misalliance,”

which_he modestly, dmnw,ag “one

of my masterpieces.” Strickland will
stage the farce scheduled for Feb. 20
through March 18.

A new American play will be alonf’
March 10-April 15, Wallace Hamilton's

’

 Unusual Season for Playgoers

“The Burning of Lepers.” The setting
is a:;small French town of the 14th
century, the struggle is between the
diabolic and the righteous. This one
has caught the enthusiasm of director
Schneider and he will be back to
stage it.

Chekhov is another playwright who
has found faithful thousands at Arena
and this time his “Uncle Vanya” is the
.choice, Arena’s first try at the play.
This will run April 17-May 13 and
Schneider will direct.

William Saroyan’s “The Time of Your
Life” will wind up the season, with
Schneider directing the “prose poem in
ragiime’” for-a May 15-June 10 engage-
ment,

0, CALL this first for the new thea-

der an international season,- Besides
the' three American writers, there are
a Ggrman, an Englishman, a French-
man, a Russian, an Irishman and—
Shaw, who thought of himself as Irish
simply because he was born there but
what would have happened to him if
he had stayed?

The bus service to the new huilding
is much better than to the Old Vat and
there will be ample parking space as
well, All told, Arena’s new building, its
stimulating choice of plays and the 15
per cent saving make thig a fine bar-
gain. I strongly urge you to get erack-
ing now, even if it means smashing the
piggy bank,




